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Dear Parish Family, 
           We love dogs and cats and other small creatures. Pastor 
Mike even likes snakes (non-poisonous and spiders. Go figure!) 
We have had many dogs and cats in our own household. Our 
latest (May she rest in peace) was our dog Princess.  

                                      We always look forward to visiting your animal companions 
(Is this the right term?) when we visit you. Have no fear at the 
time we knock on your door. Do not lock them up or put them 
out in the yard unless they at the moment desire the fresh air. We 
want to be friends with these members of your family.  

            It has been our experience that there are many fine pets 
(oops!) among the faithful people of Holy Trinity Church. They 
are part of your family and thus part of the parish.  

            Recently Pastor Mike has become acquainted or re-
acquainted with some wonderful cats and dogs. He is looking 
forward to the same with all the pets of the parish. He may not 
remember all their names, but this does not signify his lack of 
affection for them. If at the prospect of his visit your animals' 
anxiety may rise, explain to them that he is a nice guy and would 
love to get to know them better or simply to get to know them. 
Pastor Mandy is also both nice and loves animals.  

            Both of us look forward to our visits with you during the 
next year.  
                                                                       In Christ, 
                                            The Rev. Dr. Michael G. Tavella 
                                            The Rev. N. Amanda Grimmer 
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We welcome you into the Lord's family. We receive you as a 

fellow member of the body of Christ, child of the same 

heavenly Father and worker with us in the Kingdom of God.  

This is the "Welcome" that we share with the newly 

baptized at the end of the Service of Holy Baptism. At our 

baptism, God calls us into relationship with Him, giving us 

the gifts of His Holy Spirit, equipping us for serving our 

brothers and sisters in the name of Jesus.  

In one of Martin Luther's Christmas sermons, he explains 

that when we embrace the message of these words that 

we, in turn, share the love and kindness of God to all 

people. We are to daily exercise our faith, never doubting 

God's love and kindness toward us, and realizing His 

blessings.  

Stewardship always starts with a personal relationship 

with Jesus in our hearts. Stewardship is our call to 

discipleship, which was given to us in baptism.  

At Holy Trinity, there are many ways in which to serve. 

Bible study, communion assistants, ushers, and teachers 

are just a few groups. Don't doubt that you have gifts to 

share. After all, God does not call the equipped. He equips 

the called.  

Stewardship Weekend is May 13 & 14. You should have 

received the Time & Talent Packet by email. Hard copies 

are also available in the Narthex. Please review the 

ministry teams and select when and how you want to 

serve our community. Spend some time in prayer this 

week discerning where God is calling and equipping you 

to serve in the ministries of Holy Trinity. On behalf of the 

Stewardship Committee, thank you for your commitment 

to serve.  

                                                

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                    

 

 

                                                                                                                                            

                                                                                                                        

                                                                                

 

                                                                                

                                                                                                                                                            

 

                                                                                                                                           

                                                                                                              

                                                                                                                                                   

                                                                                  

                                                                                                                                          

 

 

Holy Trinity 

Evangelical 

Lutheran Church  

Mission Statement 

Holy Trinity Evangelical 

Lutheran Church is a 

congregation of people of God, 

bound together in love for the 

purpose of glorifying God in 

worship and in fulfilling His will 

through spreading the Gospel of 

salvation in Jesus Christ to all 

humankind. 

 

 

 

Altar Flowers        

The Altar Flowers have been 

presented to the Glory of God  

by the people of Holy Trinity. 

Altar Flowers must be ordered        

no later than the Tuesday 

afternoon preceding the Sunday 

they are presented. They may be 

ordered through the Church 

Office (215-659-2642). You may       

pay by placing $20.00 in a small 

white pew envelope checked,     

“Altar Flowers.”  If you know it, 

indicate your envelope number. 
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       Women’s  
        Prayer Group 

         

The Holy Trinity  
     Women’s Prayer Group  

 1st & 3rd Mondays  
of each month.  

    We gather at 7:30 p.m.  
in the room over 

     Rosemary Hinkle’s garage.  
   (See church directory for  
      phone # and address)   

    This space offers privacy.  
  Coffee, tea, and dessert  

are served! 
     Every woman is welcome,  

     come as you are able.  
     Questions contact Rosemary 

@ 
Rosemaryhinkle@comcast.net  

2017 Schedule  
May 1 & 15   
 June 5 & 19 

 
 

 

 

 

Healing Prayer 

     Ministry 
After the 9:00 A.M.  Sunday 

Service, trained members of 

the Healing Prayer Team are 

available in the Chapel of the 

Good Shepherd to meet with                                        

you for healing prayer.  

Prayers are offered for your 

physical, emotional, and 

spiritual health. 

 

 

 Prayer List 

One of the beautiful aspects of Christian Fellowship 

is that we can share one another’s concerns through prayer.  

Please pray for the following:  

Please pray for the following individuals & their families:  (we cannot add last names or 

initials) The families of the members Holy Trinity together with those they love, including: Adelaide, 

Albert, Alex, Allyson, Alma,  Amanda, Ambre, Amy, Andrew, Annura, Art, Arthur, Baby Peszek, 

Barb, Barbara, Barbara Jo, Ben, Betty, Bill, Bob, Bonnie, Brian, Brianna, Butchy, Byron, Carol, 

Cecilia, Charlie, Cheri, Cheryl, Chris, Christopher, Cindy, Claudine,  Colette, Connie, Dan, 

Danette, Daniel, Dave, David, Deb, Derek, Diana, Dolly, Don, Donna, Dot, Dottie, Drew,  Eda, 

Elyse, Erik, Ericka, Fima, Floyd, Frank, Gail, Gary, Gene, George, Gerald, Gloria, Gregory, 

Hannah, Harper, Harold, Harry, Heidi, Helen, Helene, Howard, Howie, Isabel, Jackson, Jamie, 

Jane, Janice, Jason, Jaylen, Jean, Jeanne, Jen, Jennifer, Jim, Joe, John, Joshua, Judy, Justin, 

Juwon, Kate, Kayla, Ken, Kevin, Kim, Kyle, Laura, Leon, Lewis, Lillian, Linda, Lisa,  Liz, Lois, 

Lorraine, Luddy, Mae, Maggie, Marcia, Margaret, Marissa, Martha, Mary, Maryanne, Marylou, 

Mayet, Megan, Mercedes, Mickey, Mikayla, Milt, Mina, Mindy, Monroe, Nancy, Nate, Nathan, 

Nicky, Nikkia, Noreen, Pam, Pat, Paula, Pete, Peter, Phil, Philomena, Rich, Richard, Robert. 

Roger, Rudi, Sally, Samantha, Sandra, Scott, Sheila, Shelli, Sigrid, Solomon,  Steve, Susan, 

Suzanne, Tara, Teresa, Terry, Thuy, Tiffani, Tony, Tricia G., Trina, Tyler, Vera, Wanda, Warren, 

William, Yvonne, Xavier.  

Please pray for the following families: 

All of the families of Holy Trinity, together with those they love and pray for; especially we pray for 

the: Andreassen, Barnes, Barndt, Bell, Biehl, Blakes, Boyer, Burns, Butler, Cannan, Christmann, 

Clarke, Cuniff, Dawson, Del Vecchio,  Detweiler, Drobish, Eisenmann, Elsey, Engelbert, Engelke, 

Etlen, Frame, Frezza, Gorman, Gross, Hesser,  Houser, Ingerson, Javardian, Kam, Kennard, 

Kennedy, Kopycinski, Kurpiel, Love, Malloy, McDonnell, McManus, Means, Novak, Parker, 

Pederson, Peszek, Powell, Rhinebeck, Rosenbaum, Sasso, Sauerman, Schmidt, Sears, Seibert, 

Shenberger, Shields, Singrella, Smith, White, Wolfgang, Yakscoe, Young, Zaroli and 

Zimmermann.  

Please pray for the following petitions: 

That God would bless and protect all members of Holy Trinity, together with those they love and pray for. 

That God would guide each of us to grow in grace and that He would please send workers into the Harvest. 

For all who are chronically ill and/or shut-in. For all who are fighting addiction to drugs and alcohol.  

For the sick and the grieving. 

For all congregations of the NALC. 

For all travelers and for the dying.    

For the military and their families. 

For all Native Americans living on U.S. reservations. 

For refugees and immigrants.   

The unemployed, the underemployed & the uninsured, especially those in our own families. 

All Caregivers, rescue workers, doctors, nurses, firefighters, EMTs,  

For the members of the Mekane Yesus Lutheran Church in Ethiopia, and for the Nifas Silk Congregation. 

For our sister congregations:  Nifas Silk in Addis Ababa, Ethiopia and First Lutheran in Kirkland Illinois. 

For all Christians who are being persecuted for the faith throughout the world. 

For the victims of rains, wildfires, earthquakes and hurricanes and for favorable weather and an abundance 

of crops.  

For all in financial difficulty that they may be totally restored. 
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                            Without your help, she might go hungry.  
                Your Social Ministry Committee is collecting for Baby Manna   

                                    Mother’s Day, Sunday, May 14th
  

 12,000 children are born into poverty in the Delaware Valley each year.  
 

 Often raised by caregivers, not their mothers, who must purchase expensive 
formula. If they cannot afford this formula, babies receive watered-down 
formula or sugar water. Or worse yet, solid foods before their bodies can 
process it. 
  

 Young children, too may receive less expensive “junk” foods that are less 
nutritious, putting them at risk for malnutrition, the negative effects of  
which are lifelong. 
 

 Baby Manna has been collecting money to support these babies & children  
for 13 years and has raised over half a million dollars to help them succeed  
in the early years of life. 
 

Won’t you find it in your heart to be a part  
of this life giving effort to the most vulnerable in need? 

 

 

 

               The Inter-Faith Food Cupboard is in need of:  

                              Spam, Beef stew, canned chicken, rice, pasta sauce,  

                                 Boxed & canned potatoes, canned ravioli, Spaghetti-O's 

                               Peanut butter & Jelly, canned fruit, pancake mix & syrup 

                               Coffee, ketchup, mayonnaise, mustard,  

                               salad dressings & barbeque sauce,  

                                 toothbrushes & toothpaste, toilet tissue,  

                             bar soap & paper towels.  
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  "Whenever anything disagreeable or displeasing happens  

       to you remember Christ crucified and be silent."  

                                                        - John of the Cross 

  "There is no greater lifestyle and no greater happiness than  

      that of having a continual conversation with God."  

                                                       - Brother Lawrence (1614-1691) 

  "The Bible is alive, it speaks to me; it has feet, it runs after me;  

     it has hands, it lays hold of me."           

                                                         - Martin Luther 

  "To know the Word of God, to live the Word of God,  

    to preach the Word, to teach the Word, is the sum  

    of all wisdom, the heart of all Christian service."  

                                                     - Charles E. Fuller   

 

Support Us 

Please consider a gift 

of appreciated 

securities to Holy 

Trinity as you do 

your tax planning for 

this year.  You may 

direct questions 

about how to do this 

to Alan Hinkle @  
alanhinkle@comcast.net

. 

 

 

  

 

 

Keep in your prayers 

the following 

individuals serving 

in the armed forces: 

Christopher Biehl 
Michael Boerner 

Phillip Gettmann  

Shaun Hall 

Eric Henderson 

C.J. Hess 

John Quici 

Nathan Quinlan 

Vikas Shah 

Jonathan Skilton, MD  

 

       Join the Conversation! 

We want to hear from you!  Pastor Mandy has a blog on 

which she posts regularly.  This blog is embedded right 

in our website at www.holytrinity.net.  Your feedback 

is wanted!  Please come on in and check us out.  At the 

bottom of each blog there is space for your comments.  

Let us hear from you. 

Please remember your                                             

Church in your will. 

             Treasurer’s Report 

   March 31, 2017   (For the Year 2017) 

 Holy Trinity 

Ministries 

Wider Church 

Year to date received for 

current income 

$ 102, 188.28  $ 11,745.03  

Carry over from 2016          $ 0.00 $ 16,568.30  

Expenses paid to date $ 106,551,74  $12,679.43  

Surplus/(Deficit)  2015    ($4,363.46)    $ 15,633.90  

 

 

mailto:alanhinkle@comcast.net
mailto:alanhinkle@comcast.net
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                                                                          NOTES OF THANKS  

 

 

                                                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you, Pastor Mandy, Pastor Mike, and dear 

friends for your cheerful visits, thoughtful 

prayers, lovely cards, encouraging calls, and 

special presents during my recent hospital stay 

and recuperation.  

              May God bless all of you.   

              Sincerely,  

              Kristin Drumm 

                   

 

Thank you for your generous support 

of The Health Kit Project. This year we 

collected 18 kits which is more than 

last year.  

This is a large project which requires 

help from a lot of people. So we would 

like to thank everyone who contributed 

the kits, Lois Hamilton, Nancy Necker 

and Noreen Weld for sorting and 

setting up the kits, the Second Year 

Confirmation Class, Elli, Jayden, Ryan 

and Michael and their teachers Mrs. 

Mumford and Mr. and Mrs. Tolton for 

packing the kits.  

And to Rob and Nancy Ischinger for 

delivering the kits. 

s.  

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Holy Trinity, 

         With great joy and humble thankfulness,  

we receive your gift to us during our last months 

at seminary. You have been such a witness to us 

of the living reality of God's love toward us, His 

faithfulness and His merciful provision for our 

needs. Thank you for participating in His care for 

our family. He has used you mightily to grow our 

faith & trust in His unfailing goodness. We eagerly 

anticipate visiting (hopefully soon!) and offering 

our hearty thanks in person.  

                  With Love & Gratitude, 

                             The Douglases.  
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                                                                                 April 10, 2017 

Dear Holy Trinity,  

                                 Many, many thanks for supporting the Inter-Faith 

Food Cupboard during the Easter holiday. Holy Trinity 

contributed 150 $10 gift cards for the clients, which is 

such a blessing for them! This little extra allows them 

to buy something special (and fresh) for their holiday 

meal. Holy Trinity also continues to contribute food on 

a weekly basis, this week totaling 124 pounds. We are 

deeply grateful for your generosity.  

                     Sincerely,   

                                                   
                     Food Cupboard Coordinator 

  

 

 

                              April 26, 2017                                                                                                                                                         

Dear Holy Trinity,  

                                 Thank you for your most recent donations of 139 and 286 pounds of 

non-perishable food items to the Inter-Faith Food Cupboard. Your regular 

continued support of the work we do to provide for the members of our 

community experiencing food insufficiency is so very much appreciated!  

                              If you know of a family or individual in need of food in Southeastern 

Montgomery Count, please direct them to our cupboard, Monday-Friday 

11:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. Thank you again for your support.    

                         Sincerely,                                                                                                           

                                                   
                     Food Cupboard Coordinator 
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   Our Christian Sympathy to 

         Family and friends on the death of  

                    Catherine Nix Funk  

                       March 22, 2017  

   

                           

                         Psalm 112:6  

     “For the righteous will never be moved;  

          they will be remembered forever.” 

                                            

 

         Congratulations & welcome to God's World  

              little Travis Mitchell Wyszomierski  

                 Born March 29, 2017 at 1:06 a.m.  

                         Weighing 7 lbs., 6 oz.  

                         To first-time parents  

                    Steve & Kelly Wyszomierski 

 

 

                                                     We have just learned that  

                                        Caleb & Lynnae Douglas 

                                      will be serving his internship at  

                                         Immanuel Lutheran Church  

                                                   in Manhattan.  

                                             Congratulations to Caleb!  

                                   Our prayers are with you and your family 

                                         as we wish you all God's blessings!    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

P
ag

e1
0

 

                     Adult Christian Breakfast Fellowship 
                         (All Adults Young & Old are invited) 

               

                      When: Saturday, May 6th at 9:00 AM                        

                Topic:                                                                                             

             & MYSTERY 

                                                  

                                             OF TRAFFIC SIGNALS 

 

           Speaker:  Rob Ischinger 

Join us for a delicious breakfast and fun & educational fellowship 

Last Breakfast Fellowship until September 
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Annual          

Good Friday               

 

 

 

                   

 

 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

                                              THE SATURDAY SEWING GROUP                      

                                                    Meets on the third 

                                    Saturday of the month 

                   Saturday, May 20th     

                                  10 AM – 1 PM 
                         Potluck breakfast fare will be served. 

     Looking for sewers to work on our ongoing projects. 

   We are now able to access the room across from the nursery  

to use as a sewing room. Sewing machines will be set up in there  

for your convenience.  
If you know how to sew - we need you! 

If you don't but would like to learn - 

join us - we'll teach you! 

 

                                                   
                           Men’s Devotional Group 

                         Mark your calendar & don’t miss out  

                  on the Men’s Devotional Group Meeting.  

                 Due to Holy Week this month's meeting  

             will be on the third Thursday of the month.                 

              Join us Thursday, May 11th at 7:00 P.M.  

                    in the Sons of Thunder Youth Room.   

                       If you’ve never joined us before,  

                                now is the time to start  

                           and see what we are all about!   

                               Hope to see you all there. 
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Cradle of Hope Sunday 

 is Sunday, May 21, 2017  

The Cradle of Hope Wish List is… 

  The blue basket is in the Narthex    

  - gift cards can be given to Katie Beyer 

KITCHEN ITEMS: Aluminum foil, trash bags, freezer bags, various sized Ziploc bags. 

 

PAPER PRODUCTS:  Paper towels, toilet paper, tissues. 

CLEANING PRODUCTS: Disinfecting wipes, disinfecting spray, mops, laundry 

detergent, (Dreft/free and clear for babies and regular detergent), liquid hand soap, 

dishwasher pods, liquid all-purpose cleaner, dish soap.  

 

BABY: Baby wipes, (fragrance free/sensitive skin), crib sheets, diapers sized 4 - 6.  

 

OFFICE ITEMS: Plastic file boxes, stamps, ink cartridges, Canon PG-30 (black) &  

PG-31 (color), Brother LC75 Series & LC71 Series, tokens.  

 

GIFT CERTIFICATES: Target, Shoprite, Walmart, Acme, Home  

                                   Depot, Lowes, Amazon.  

 

                            Regarding the LCW's Giant Gift Card Program… 

 If you don't happen to shop at the Giant you could buy the cards  
to donate to the Interfaith Food Cupboard… 

 Every card purchased goes to help the LCW provide scholarships 
for the women of Holy Trinity…                                                                                                                                                        

 It's easy to order (speak to Joy Alderfer) any given Sunday… 
 Card purchases are offered in any denomination… 
 Now that you know why not order some…                                                                                                                                                                                      
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                                                          Coram Deo                                                                                                         
                       Living in the Presence of God 
                              We meet in the SS Peter and Andrew Study on most Mondays at 7:30 p.m.  

           You do not have to read the selection in advance, and can drop in for any or all sessions.  

Spring 2017 

May 1 – Fences – by August Wilson 

May 8 – Queen of Spades – by Alexander Pushkin  

May 15 – Walking – by Henry David Thoreau  

May 22 – Ingmar Bergman film night 

                         

 

 

"Like" Holy Trinity on Facebook!  

       Invite Friends & Neighbors!  

               

  Holy Trinity has a Facebook page that keeps 

   you reminded of weekly church events,  

special services & other important programs and offerings.  

       Please remember to "Like Us" on Facebook.  

    Also, consider using this as an Evangelism tool  

     to highlight our church to others.  

   Consider inviting your friends to "Like Us" as well.  

 When you are on HT's FB page, it only takes a minute  

       to scroll through your friends and invite them. 
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                           Lutheran Church Women’s Circle Bible Study 

  

                                                   Taking the  

                                           Word of God                               Word of 

God 

 

 

                                        into our hearts!      

 

MAY CIRCLES 

James: Wisdom in Humility and Prayer 

                                                               As we conclude our study of James, we will discuss two important characteristics of 

a strong Christian life. They are humility and prayer, and there is an interesting relationship 

between the two. We will examine our struggles with our personal desires and our difficulty 

surrendering to God. We will learn how to work on "fixing" this problem, especially in our 

prayer life, and what God can do with us when we are obedient.  

                                                 Please prayerfully consider to one of the following circles. You are welcome at any 

time to any circle. Circles offer wonderful opportunities to enrich your Christian walk in 

fellowship with other women. Please direct questions either to Lutheran Church Women 

President Janice Donnelly (267) 679 - 9343 or church secretary Deb Mumford (215) 659-

2642. Here are the circle times and dates as well as leader with contact information.  

Do not hesitate to contact a Circle leader to find out more about an individual circle.  

Miriam Circle – Monday, May 8 at 12:30 pm in the SS Peter & Andrew Study 

Leader: Ruth McCandless (215) 682-2034 ruthmccandless4@gmail.com 

 

Ruth Circle – Wednesday, May 10 at 7:30 pm at the home of Nancy Necker 

                      307 N. Tyson Avenue, Glenside, PA 19038 (215) 884 - 2123                          

Leader: Nancy Necker (215) 884-2123 nnecker52@gmail.com 

Sarah Circle – Thursday, May 11 at 12:00 pm in the SS Peter & Andrew Study 

Eve Circle – Thursday, May 11 at 7:30 pm in the SS Peter & Andrew Study  

Leader: Sue Tolton (215) 659-7054 suetolton@comcast.net 

Hannah Circle – Wednesday, May 17 at 7:30 pm in the SS Peter & Andrew Study  

Leader: Marilynn Murphy (610) 304-7601 mvetal4@verizon.net                                                 

     

 

mailto:ruthmccandless4@gmail.com
mailto:nnecker52@gmail.com
mailto:suetolton@comcast.net
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                       2017   
 

May 21   Lunch Bunch 11:30 – 1:00 PM 

       Last Lunch Bunch of the Season 

      Today’s Cooks: Call out for pizza 

      Today’s Story: Paul's Vision of the 

                                  New Jerusalem   

      Craft: Our Heavenly Home Sign Kit  

 
5:00 - 7:00 PM  

 

 

 

                                  

 

                                                                      

                          Youth Ministry 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

 

                             

 

                    

 

 

          May 21 Sons of Thunder Youth Group                       

  

                                                            

                                                          5:00 – 7:00 PM                               
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Join Pastor Mike for Theology with Bagels continuing until June 1st 

Spring 2017 
Luther's Letters of Spiritual Counsel  

        

                      MEETS IN THE SS PETER & ANREW STUDY 

                                   DATES: THURSDAYS APRIL 27 THRU JUNE 1 

                                      TIME: 9:30 AM 

                                    TOPIC: LUTHER'S LETTERS OF SPIRITUAL COUNSEL  

                                    BOOK: LUTHER: LETTERS OF SPIRITUAL COUNSEL 

                                               EDITED BY THEODORE G. TAPPERT   

 

  

 
                         
                      WHEN GOD'S SPIRIT MOVES 
      Pastor & bestselling author Jim Cymbala explores the 
       Person and work of the Holy Spirit in this 6-session 
               Bible Study that will bring a fresh sense of  
               God's power to your church and your life.  
      
       Join Randy & Tom Sunday mornings at 10:30 AM  
                      in the SS Peter & Andrew Study 
                        ongoing now to May 28th  
 

Learn how:  
- To make room for the Spirit's action in your life & church 

- God wants to work through your gifts & talents to enable  
you to do what only He can do. 

- To listen for the voice of the Spirit in prayer and how to  
apply God's Word to your life.  

- The Spirit can bring healing to your body, emotions, and relationships; 
how a life lived in the presence of the Spirit can transform the church & the world.   
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                             2017 Vacation Bible School 
                                               Yes, it’s that time of year again.   

                                     Spring has sprung & summer is not far off.   

                          With that in mind, we are beginning to plan this year's VBS. 

Our theme for VBS 2017 is “Mighty Fortress, In Jesus, the Victory Is Won!” 

We need your prayers, and we also need your participation to provide the best Vacation 

Bible School possible.  We need all kinds of people, with all kinds of gifts and abilities.  

Please consider volunteering your time and talent to make this year's VBS one of the best 

weeks of the summer for the children in our community. 

Thank you for your willingness to help!  Please place the volunteer form in the offering 

plate or return it to the office.  The earlier I have the classes and centers staffed, the sooner 

I can distribute all of the necessary materials.  If you have any questions please contact 

Susan Schied at 215-517-5505 or slschied@verizon.net . 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

             VBS Dates:  July 31st to August 4th         9:00AM to 12:15 PM 

       Be a Vacation Bible School Volunteer! Don’t miss the fun!! 

Name: _____________________    Phone: __________________ 

Full Address: _________________________________________ 

Yes! I would like to help with VBS in the area’s I have marked below. 

____ Pre-School teacher/helper 

____ Kindergarten teacher/helper          

____ Music Center leader/helper        

____ Art Center teacher/helper            

____ Snack Center coordinator/helper        

____ Bible Story Center leader/helper. 

____ Game center leader/helper 

____ Bible Challenge Center leader/helper 

____ Group Guide 

____ Service Project Coordinator 

*All volunteers over the age of 18, will need to provide a copy of  

their PA state clearances in order to volunteer* 

mailto:slschied@verizon.net
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Holy Trinity's Evangelism Committee 

 is looking for lots of volunteers to help  

 make this 5K fundraiser a big success!  

Sign-up sheet is in the Narthex  
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May Worship Assistants Schedule 

                                                                                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

 

   

 

May 7      

Usher   2                                    Greeter    Allan Shikhvarg   
                             and Charlie Tolton  

 Presenters of 
Gifts 

 Maryann Leventhal 
Marilynn & Ella Murphy  

Count   2      Acolyte    Charlie Tolton     

Christophers  Chris Quici       Crucifer   Eric Gregg     

Prayer Team  Barbara Harvey                             Lay Reader-Sat  Linda Cassady  
Communion  
Assistants 

Frank & Erica Ganther 
 

                            -Sun  Kathy Ingerson  Setup Maryann Leventhal  

 May 14      

Usher   3       Greeter  The Schied Family  
                               

 Presenters of 
Gifts 

Kevan Berkovitz,  
Jody Cheeseborough,  
Barbara Harvey  

Count   3       Acolyte   Elli Nilsen     

Christophers  Mike Breslin       Crucifer  Frank Ganther     

Prayer Team  Sherry Breslin       Lay Reader-Sat George Powell 
 

 
 

Communion 
Assistants 

Linda Bell-Powell  
Linda Frezza   

                             -Sun Allan Shikhvarg  Setup Tina Bednarczyk 

May 21  
 

   

Usher   4        Greeter  George & Sandra Powell 
                           and Karen McGovern  

 Presenters 
of Gifts 

The Nilsen Family  

Count   4        Acolyte    Ryan Schied     

Christophers  Sue Tolton         Crucifer  Rob Ischinger     

Prayer  Team  Sue Tolton        Lay Reader - Sat  Clem McLaughlin                                               Communion 
Assistants 

George Powell  
Randy Gettmann  

  
                              -Sun  Nancy Necker  
 

 Setup Sue Tolton   

May 28      

Usher   5       Greeter  John and Anita Ickler  Presenters 
of Gifts 

Tina Bednarczyk,  
Cindy Biehl,  
George Powell  

Count   1       Acolyte    Audrey Brown       

Christophers  Deb Mumford      Crucifer   Ella Murphy     

Prayer Team  Kathy Ingerson      Lay Reader-Sat    Katie Beyer  
Communion 
Assistants 

Maryann Leventhal  
Dean Lawrence  

                           -Sun  Charles Tolton  Setup Deb Mumford 

 

If you cannot serve please contact someone on the list for that particular service team and find a replacement.  

If you cannot find a replacement contact the office (215)659-2642 or email Deb at secretary@holytrinity.net 
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 SPECIAL DATES: 

 *National Day of Prayer, May 4, 2017 

 *Mother's Day, May 14, 2017 

 *Armed Forces Day, May 20, 2017 

 *Victoria Day (Canada), May 22, 2017  

 *Ascension, May 25, 2017 

 *Memorial Day, May 29, 2017  

 

                                                      2017                                                                
Sunday   Monday   Tuesday Wednesday   Thursday Friday Saturday 

 
 
          
    
 

 1  
 
 
 
6 – 7:30 Jr. Girl        
                Scouts 
7:30 Coram Deo        
7:30 Women’s   
    Prayer Group         
 
 
 

2 
 

 

      
     7:30 Bible Study 

 8:30 Compline                    

3 
 
 
 
 
    
    7:30 Council 

4 9:30 Theology 

              w/bagels 
 

 
 
6:30 Handbell Choir 
8:00 Chancel Choir 
 

5 
 

 

 

      7:30  AA      

6 9:00 Adult                                            

Breakfast Fellowship                                                                           
                  
Confirmation Retreat       
 
 5:00 Holy Communion     
             
 
            7:00  AA  

7  Easter 4    
  9:00 Holy Communion  
 10:30 Sunday School  
         Pre-K thru Adult 
 
        

 
 

8 
12:30 Miriam Circle 
  
 
 
 
6 – 7:30 Jr. Girl        
                Scouts 
7:30 Coram Deo        
 

9 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 7:30 Bible Study 
 8:30 Compline                    
 

10     

                   
   
   
 

7:00 Evangelism  
7:30 Ruth Circle at 
               home of  
          Nancy Necker 
 

11 9:30 Theology 

                 w/bagels 

12:00 Sarah Circle 

 

6:30 Handbell Choir 

7:00 Men's Devotion 

7:30 Eve Circle  

8:00 Chancel Choir  

 
 
 
 

12 
 
     
 

          

          

 

     7:30  AA      
                         

 
                    

13     
   
 
 
 
5:00  Holy Communion 
 
 
    7:00   AA 
 14 Easter 5  

   9:00 Holy Communion 
  10:30 Sunday School  
         Pre-K thru Adult                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
   

 Happy Mother's  
          Day        

 
 

 

 

15   
   
SHOP & COOK                                    
  AIDS DINNER 
 

   
6 – 7:30 Jr. Girl        
                Scouts 
7:30 Coram Deo        
7:30 Women’s   
    Prayer Group         

16 
 
DELIVER AIDS                                                                                                                                            
       DINNER 
 
 
 
 
7:30 Bible Study 
 8:30 Compline                    
 
 
 
  
 

17 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 Hannah Circle 

18 9:30 Theology 

                 w/bagels 

 
 
 
 
6:30 Handbell Choir 
8:00 Chancel Choir 
 

19    
 
 
 
 
 
             

          7:30 AA 

20 10:00 AM  – 1:00 PM 

             Sewing Group  

         
5:00 Holy Communion 

 
 
      
        7:00   AA 

21 Easter 6   
9:00 Holy Communion      
 10:30 Sunday School  
         Pre-K thru Adult                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
  11:30 Lunch Bunch                          
 
     
5:00 - 7:00 SOT  
              Youth Group                            

22 
 
 
 
 
 
6 – 7:30 Jr. Girl        
                Scouts 
7:30 Coram Deo        
 

23 
 
 
 
  
 
  
  7:30 Bible Study 
  8:30 Compline                        

24 
            
 

 

     
 
  
 

25 9:30 Theology 

                 w/bagels 

 

             
  
                             
6:30 Handbell Choir 
8:00 Chancel Choir 
 

26   
               
 
 
     
 
 
         7:30 AA 

27  

        
 
5:00 Holy Communion 
           
 
 
            7:00   AA 
 

28 Easter 7  

9:00 Holy Communion 
 10:30 Sunday School  
         Pre-K thru Adult 

       
 

 

29 
OFFICE CLOSED 

 
 

 

         

30 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 Bible Study 
 8:30 Compline                    

31 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  


